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Translation: 
Ramadan festive joy for the families of ex-offenders 

NeuGen Fund has been giving out goodies to the families of ex-offenders during the month of 
Ramadan since 2018. A non-profit organisation that aims to prevent intergenerational offending, 
NeuGen Fund works closely with the families, especially on the well-being and welfare of the 
children. To date, one thousand children have benefited from the programmes and services of 
NeuGen. They also presented Iftar goodie bags to 140 families this year.  

When her husband went to serve 12 years in prison for drug trafficking offence, Madam Salima 
(not real name) was left alone with her 10-month-old baby. She had come from Tamil Nadu to 
Singapore on a long-term visit pass, with limited education and no family members or friends to 
support her. 

At present, she earns $1,500 monthly as a domestic worker. NeuGen Fund has been providing 
support to her and her 13-year-old son for the past three years.  

NeuGen strived to spread festive joy among the families of ex-offenders and inmates, including 
Madam Salimah who gathered with around 500 people at the Iftar celebration on the evening of 
12 April 2023 at HomeTeamNS Khatib. 

Among the 140 families who received the Iftar festive goodies were Madam Salimah and her son. 
Her son also benefited from the sponsored tuition programme by NeuGen. 

“When we attend celebrations or public events, some people look at us differently. This makes us 
feel upset. However, at NeuGen’s events we can meet others who are like us. My son has made 
friends here. We are embraced and accepted as a family here,” said the 35-year-old Madam 
Salimah.  

Held live for the first time after the Covid-19 pandemic, the NeuGen Iftar celebration event was 
graced by Associate Professor Dr Faishal Ibrahim, Minister of State for Home Affairs.  

Dr Faishal who is also the Minister of State for National Development praised the efforts of 
NeuGen to strengthen family ties as a community and allow people of different races gather and 
interact. He emphasised that children are our future. 

He said that the government will continue to work together with organizations like NeuGen to 
provide support to children and lend a helping hand to ensure they grow up in the best way 
possible. 
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